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Update Statement on Point of 	Care Testing for coronavirus (COVID-19)
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This advice is provided for clinicians outlining the current evidence and advice from the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) on use of point of care tests for coronavirus (COVID-19) in Victoria.
In response to the global increased demand for testing in this public health emergency, many new tests for coronavirus (COVID-19) have been rapidly developed and marketed. These tests include the rapid, serology-based point of care lateral flow tests to detect IgG/IgM/IgA antibodies to SARS-CoV-2. As with all serological tests, the results from the rapid, point of care lateral flow tests are not useful in the acute diagnosis of infection. 
Position Statement on rapid, serological-based point of care tests for coronavirus (COVID-19) - update
Victoria advises against use of rapid, serological-based point of care (PoCT) lateral flow tests to detect or diagnose acute coronavirus (COVID-19) infection outside of a research framework.
· This is consistent with statements by the Australian Health Protection Principal Committee (AHPPC) and the Australian Public Health Laboratory Network (PHLN) on rapid, serology-based lateral flow devices. 
· DHHS recommends that health services, residential aged care facilities and other community services do not purchase these tests if approached by suppliers without consultation with the department. Any questions should be sent to COVID-19pathology@dhhs.vic.gov.au
· The Australian Therapeutic Drugs Administration (TGA) has approved some of these coronavirus
(COVID-19) rapid, serology-based PoCTs for inclusion in the Australian Register of Therapeutic Goods (ARTG) for legal supply in Australia. 
· It is important to note that conditions have been imposed on the supply of these coronavirus (COVID-19) serology-based PoCT devices. These conditions require additional evidence to support their ongoing safety and performance. 
· In addition, the National Pathology Accreditation Advisory Council (NPAAC) has released guidance on PoCTs, with the aim of reducing risks to patients associated with their use.
· The Peter Doherty Institute for Infection and Immunity has been engaged by the Commonwealth Department of Health to undertake a post-market assessment of new coronavirus (COVID-19) PoCTs to inform their best use in the Australian setting. The first report of the post-market validation of three serological assays for coronavirus (COVID-19)  included the evaluation of two serological based point of care lateral flow assay. 
· The findings ‘strongly suggest that point of care devices should not be used in the diagnosis of acute coronavirus (COVID-19), and have limited, if any, role in the clinical management of individual patients. The role of point of care in the population-level serosurveys remains to be seen in the context of other emerging serological tests for SARS-CoV-2.’ 
· In Victoria, the current test of choice for the diagnosis of acute coronavirus (COVID-19) infection is the Polymerase Chain Reaction (PCR) assay confirmed in a laboratory. This molecular test is used to detect the genetic material of the SARS-CoV-2 virus that causes coronavirus (COVID-19). 
· Further guidance will be provided to health services when new information is available. 
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